2/11/2022

Dear Ms. McPherson,

Please accept this as my formal resignation from the role of Finance Director with the City of Princeton.
My last day will be Thursday, March 3, 2022. This was a very difficult and unexpected decision for me to
make. | was offered and accepted another position.

I want to thank you and the council for your support over the last 13+ months. While the time was much
shorter than | could have ever imagined, a lot has happened in that time, both for me personally as well

as for the City.

Over the next three weeks, | plan to document as much as possible and make headway on audit
preparation. Please let me know if there is anything else | can do to assist in this transition.

1 wish you all the best and thank you for the opportunity to work in the City of Princeton. If you would

like to meet for an exit interview, please feel free to reach out before my last day.

Sincerely,

Tracy Peters



